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CITY OF MEDINA 
501 EVERGREEN POINT ROAD | PO BOX 144 | MEDINA WA 98039-0144 

TELEPHONE 425-233-6400 | www.medina-wa.gov 

 

 Date: October 10, 2022 

 

To:  Honorable Mayor and City Council 

 

From:  Stephen R. Burns, City Manager 

 

Subject: City Manager Report – September 2022 

 

 

 

1. State Route 520 Expansion Joint – University of Washington (UW) is reviewing the 

data they received from their durability tests over the summer.  The molded chevrons 

they installed they are holding up much better so are confident they will help reduce 

noise.   They will continue to evaluate the durability and report back their results. 

 

2. Medina Council Retreat Update – The Medina Council Retreat will be held at the 

second October Council Meeting on October 24 from 5pm to 9pm.  Based on Council 

member feedback, it will be a half retreat as we focus on a Council workplan for City 

staff for the remainder of 2022 and 2023.  The facilitator for the retreat will be Ms. Una 

McAlinden from Creative Strategy Solutions, who was interviewed by Mayor 

Rossman, Deputy Mayor Reeves, City Clerk Aimee Kellerman, and me.  Information 

on Ms. Una McAlinden can be found at https://www.creativestrategysolutions.com/. 

 

3. Bellevue Fire Report – Bellevue Fire Department is providing a list of calls they 

respond to in the City of Medina.  Attached is the list of the types of incidents and the 

number of times they responded to Medina in September 2022. 

 

 

 

 

 


